
Minutes of the Board of Selectmen Meeting 

This meeting of the Board of Selectmen was called to order on Tuesday, April 7, 2020 at 6:00PM via 

ZOOM meeting. Dale Kiley, Jason Petraitis and John Tripp present.  

Approval of minutes: Mr. Petraitis moved, and Mr. Tripp seconded, a motion to approve the minutes of 

3/31. So voted.  

BOH Order: Mr. Kiley wanted to discuss the order by the Board of Health to keep Town employees out 

of the offices. The Selectmen will get clarification from the Board on how they voted for this order and 

documentation on their legal control of the employees and building. Mr. Kiley will also be in contact 

with the Board of Assessors to ensure they can enter the building when necessary.  

Taxes: Lisa Taylor, Town Collector, asked the Selectmen if they were planning on postponing certain due 

dates for bills, many towns have. The Board would have to vote to extend the due date. Mr. Petraitis 

moved, and Mr. Tripp seconded a motion to extend the deadline for Sewer, Real Estate and Excise tax 

payments to June 1st with no penalties or interest occurring until after that date. So voted.  

Ian McElwee asked if the Board would allow Lenard Engineering to start survey work for the West Side 

Infrastructure Study before the contract is finalized. The Board agreed to allow them to start the project 

since they won’t be doing any type of construction. Lenard wants to take advantage of the season to 

document before foliage appears.  

Mr. Tripp said we will be ordering the benches soon (for the park behind the Town sign), still working on 

getting the ADA table.  

Bates: Samuelson and Nash submitted their quotes for work at Bates Observatory. Mr. Tripp is waiting 

on one more quote. 

Mr. Tripp said he checked in with the Highway Department, they are doing well and maintaining social 

distancing.  

There being no further business, at 6:22PM Mr. Petraitis moved, and Mr. Tripp seconded, a motion to 

adjourn. So voted.  

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

 

Ashley Barre 

 


